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Chairs Kathy Werle & David Navarro 

Thursday, November 5, 2009 2-4 p.m.

A-201a

Minutes

Attendees :  K. Werle, D. Navarro, L. Ascione, G. Beitey, D. Buser, P. Chlapecka, M. Dinger, D. Figueroa, S. Gobble, B. Haidar, M. Hart,. Hopkins, L. Lee,
S Lickiss, M. McMahon, R. Porter, S. Schwarz, D. Short A. Viersen, D. Willkie,
L. Woods, S. Gobble, A. Viersen, D. Willkie, 

Guests: A. Fraher and Y. James (for C. Murphy)
Meeting called to order at 2:05p.m.

Item 1: 
Approval of Agenda – November  5, 2009
MSC D. Figueroa 1st/L. Lee 2nd.
Item 2

Review of Minutes – October 15, 2009.

K. Werle noted that the minutes were actually Academic Affairs minutes and should be approved by the Academic Affairs Committee.

B. Haidar commented that the two Attendees list should be combined to reflect Academic Affairs attendees. Hiring Committee members should be deleted from the Attendees list.  K. Werle concurred 

Item 3

Old Business:


Presentations and ranking procedures.  K. Werle asked how should the committee grade Departments asking for more than one position (e.g. MATH) with the new form being used. Discussion followed.  Decision made that each position should be ranked separately as an additional full time position.

K. Werle commented that this process is a test run and the process should be evaluated and critiqued.  She also explained how the New Faculty Position Quantitative Information data was obtained.
The accuracy of data provided in the New Faculty Position Quantitative Information was questioned, it appeared that the raw numbers were incorrect.

A.Viersen stated that the FTEF data also appeared incorrect. 

Department Chairs made corrections to Raw numbers of Adjunct & Contract as well as some ratio of Adjunct to Total FTEF.

K. Werle will have the document corrected and resent.

D. Figueroa remarked that there should be separate time limits on new and replacement presentations but same time limit on discussion.

K. Werle concurred and stated the Replacements will go first then the new
Hires.  Presentations to be done in alphabetical order.

Replacement presentations for 9 positions were given with questions/discussion on each made for clarification.  Presentations were as follows:

AUTO
 by Mark Dinger

BUSE by Alan Viersen

ENGL by Sheryl Gobble

LIBRARIAN by Mary Hart

MATH (5 positions) by Yolanda James.
New Hire presentations for 9 positions were given with questions/discussion 
on each made for clarification.  Presentations were as follows:

AVIA by Amy Fraher


BIOL by Marie McMahon


CHEM by Linda Woods


LIBRARIAN by Mary Hart


MATH by Yolanda James


PHYE (2 positions) by Rod Porter


PHYS by Linda Woods


SPEECH by Sheryl Gobble

Discussion followed regarding process for submitting rankings and verification of number if replacement and new hires.

K. Werle stated that the Hiring Process will start fresh next year with a new prioritized list.  Committee needs to have a dialogue on the process used and 
number of lists as well data to be used.

L. Woods remarked that having each member submit 18 forms to KL for compiling and tabulating rankings would place a heavy load on him. Perhaps a spreadsheet could be used.  D. Figueroa followed up with a proposal on type of 
format that would allow KL only to do totals.

Discussion ensued on bringing in extra positions in event unexpected money becomes available. Decision made that present method to be used.
K. Werle concurred on the use of a spreadsheet and stated that she would prepare one and send it to all tomorrow along with a corrected New Faculty Position Quantitative Information form.  She reminded all that the spreadsheets need to be returned to KL by November 19.

D. Figueroa will bring up the idea of using two lists to the State Senate
Meeting adjourned at 3:45
